











GRAND LODGE CONVENTION REPORTS

On Friday, July 23, the 2010 Grand
Lodge Convention of the Daughters
of Norway began with a warm-hearted
welcome from sister Berit Austin-
Funnemark, the President of host
lodge Turid Jespersen #44. Musician
Pat Hensley, from Hilda Garborg #49,
played the “Star-Spangled Banner”
and “Ja, vi elsker” to mark the begin-
ning of the opening ceremony. Grand
Lodge President Mary Knutson Sul-
livan called the Convention to order
and invited Chaplain Jean Kaldahl to
present the invocation, followed by the
entire group singing, “We’re Proud to
be Daughters of Norway.”

The Credentials Chair, Gerry Man-
ning from Anna K. #36, reported
that there were 83 delegates present.
Grand Lodge Secretary Judy Had-
lock conducted a roll call of all the
Grand Lodge Officers and delegates,
followed by a roval of the agenda
and the reading of the minutes of the
2008 convention held in Tacoma, WA.
Mary Knutson Sullivan identified the
appointed Mar  Is and Pages for the
day, and then asked Judge Carol Kemp
to read the Convention Standing Rules
to the delegation for approval. They
were approved with one addition — the
past Grand Lodge Presidents were also
allowed to vote. Co-Parliamentarian
Janet Ruud read the Points of Parlia-
mentary Procedure to the delegation.
Dorothy Anne Honeychurch was the
second Co-Parliamentarian for con-
vention. Judy Hadlock presented the
Secretary’s R ort. Julie Swenson
presented the rinancial Secretary’s
Report. Bonnie Kozak presented the
Treasurer’s Report. Judy Hadlock
presented the communications/bills
paid report and then the delegation
Jjoined together for the Flower March.
It was voted that the proceeds from
the Flower March be given to the
Host Lodge. Perilina Palm, Grand
Lodge Trustee, gave the Audit Report
confirming that all is in order.

At this point and in the interest of time,
the Grand Lodge Officers presented
their Two-Year Reports by referring
to the written submissions published
in our convention programs. We took

a break with treats provided by Sonja
Henie Lodge #29. Again, in the inter-
est of time, the Standing Committee
Reports were introduced but most were
instructed to refer to the written report
submitted and printed in the program.
Webmaster Katie Allen presented
some additional features of the website
and announced that the username and
password for the members-only site
would remain the same. Janet Ruud of
the Literary Society reminded the del-
egation that anyone can join the group
and invited them to do so. Sandy Hen-
neman presented the proposed budget
to the delegation; it was approved as
submitted. Carol Kemp presented the
Endowment Report, noting that it now
held justover $17,000. She thanked the
group and then introduced committee
members Lisa Ottoson and Tove Van
Der Maas to speak briefly. Karin Go-
rud Scovill, Chair of the Nominating
Advisory Committee, reported on the
2010-2012 candidate list. We then
sang “Norge i rodt, hvitr og blott”
before recessing to lunch.

Lisa Ottoson

Os Rosemaling
By Julie Touchette

Os rosemaling is a form of painting
that is asymmetrical, colorful, and
fantasy-like. It is pronounced ose as
in dose (American) or 0os as in goose
(Norwegian). Our instructor at the
Grand Lodge Convention was Onya
Tolmasoff, who is of Russian descent.
She saw a piece of rosemaling in a bou-
tique in the early 1980s and knew that
she wanted to learn to paint like that. It
took her a year to find a teacher. She’s
been rosemaling since 1983 and has
been teaching classes since 1985. Now
Onya is the president of the California
Rosemaling Association.

Traditionally rosemaling was done
using oil paint, but now gold medal-
ist painters can use oils or acrylics. A
Vesterheim Gold Medal honors excel-
lence in Norwegian-style rosemaling
and other art forms.

Everyone in class was provided with
paints, brushes, examples of different
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brush strokes, a wood luggage tag, and
a color photo of a finished rosemaled
luggage tag. With Onya’s expert in-
struction, each of her students painted
a colorful luggage tag to take home.

Women'’s Resistance

Author Astrid Carlson Scott spoke
on the role of women during World
War II. She said that Norway was not
prepared for a war as the fecling was
“war can’t happen here.” But on April
9, 1940 war came to Norway. Several
volunteer groups of women became
part of the war effort. One such group
was the “Gray Ladies” which was part
of the Red Cross. Not much has written
about the women working for the war
effort but Astrid told us some stories
of brave women.

Many of the women helped to feed
the prisoners who were near starva-
tion. Helen Orring brought bread to
the prisoners for many years. Sweden
sent food packages to Norway and
some women made “Swedish Soup”
to bring to the prisoners. This bring-
ing of outside food was forbidden but
somehow they were able to do it.

While Astrid’s father was taken for
hard labor, her own mother killed all
99 of the family’s rabbits, canned the
meat, and hid the jars so the Germans
couldn’t get rabbits for their own din-
ner. Anna Margeretta Bahn worked in
a medical corps tending to sick and
wounded soldiers who were living in
an ice tunnel. The men called her “Joan
of Arc” and she received a gold Medal
of Honor from the Norwegian govern-
ment for her actions during the war.
Many unsung women were involved
in the resistance and risked their very
lives. Astrid reminded us that it is
important not to forget these stories
as “freedom is not free.” She ended
her talk by quoting Ephesians 6:10-13
which speaks about standing strong in
the Lord and resisting evil.

Sharon Groeneyeld









